
 
John Rossi 

55 Water Street, 31st Floor 
New York, New York 10005 

(T) 212-607-2016 
(F) 866-667-3900 

jrossi@mettel.net 
 
May 30, 2013 
 
Via Electronic Service 
 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 

Re: Metropolitan Telecommunications of Ohio 
Compliance with FCC ICC/USF Order 
Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI 

 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 

This letter is being filed pursuant to the requirements of the March 20, 2013 Entry 
in this case.  Metropolitan Telecommunications of Ohio hereby confirms its compliance 
with the FCC’s November 2011 ICC/USF Order.  The Company’s interstate and 
intrastate access rates already mirror each other and are, therefore, in compliance with 
the criteria set forth in 47 C.F.R. 51.907, 51.909, and 51.911. 

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

       
 

Respectfully submitted, 
       
      /s/ John Rossi 

        
      John Rossi, MetTel Regulatory 
 
 

cc: S. Vogel, CMO 
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